Notes of meeting between Association of UK Course Measurers and **run**britain

Athletics House, Solihull – Wednesday 23rd June 2010

In attendance:

Hugh Jones (HJ), Geoff Wightman (GW), Mike Sandford (MS), Adam Thomas (AT), Phil Holland (PH), John Temperton (JT)

Following updates on recent developments from each of the organisations, the following actions were generated:

- Thank you letters to measurers (MS to provide list of addresses, GW to arrange Christmas cards)
- High visibility apparel (GW to check whether this might be issued via adidas or Running Imp)
- Publicity for the role, the forthcoming courses and the course measurers website (GW to put Jackie Newton in touch with MS to coincide with website makeover – 17th July – and next race organiser newsletter)
- **MS** will provide course measurement content for the planned race directors' course programme
- Aiming to put on two courses per year from 2011, particularly targeting Celtic nations.
- Check links on website, handbook and course measurement content of handbook (**IT**)
- Budget requirements of AUKCM for 2010-11 (**PH** to check). Ceiling figures:
 - Course hosting £600
 - Web hosting £250
 - Jones counters £1,000
 - Certification admin £600
 - AGM attendance £600
 - Verification admin £200
- Ideally the online calendar database would be accessible by AUKCM in order to confirm the fulfilment of the requirement to have an up-to-date course measurement certificate. (Action: **AT**).
- Runbritain and AUKCM would aim to meet annually, going forward.